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Church Services and Parish Diary 

 

 

Date  

7th January  

Epiphany 1 

White 

Year B 

 

Sunday Club 

Special 

14th January  

Epiphany 2 

White 

Year B 

21st January 

Epiphany 3 

White 

Year B 

 

Sunday Club 

28th January 

Epiphany 4 

White 

Year B 

 

Sunday Club 

 

Readings Isiah 60: 1-6 

Psalm 72: 1-7 

Ephesians 3:1-12 

Matthew 2: 1-12 

1 Samuel 3: 1-10 

Psalm 130: 1-5 

Revelation 5: 1-10 

John 1: 43-51 

Jonah 3: 1-5 

Psalm 62: 5-12 

1 Cor 7: 29-31 

John 4: 5-42 

Deut 18: 15-20 

Psalm 111 

1 Cor 8; 1-12               

Mark 1: 14-20 

 

9.30am 
Fontstown 
Morning Prayer 

Rev Olive 

Kilkea 
Morning  

Prayer 

Bill King 

Fontstown 
Holy Communion 

Rev Olive 

Kilkea 
Holy Communion 

Rev Olive 

 

9.30am 
 

- 
Kilberry 

Holy Communion 

Rev Olive 

 Kilberry 
Morning Prayer 

Bill King 

 

11:00am 
Athy 

Holy Communion 

Rev Olive 

Athy 
All Age  

Service 

Rev Olive 

 

Athy 
Holy Communion             

Rev Olive 

 

Athy 
Morning Prayer 

Rev Olive 

 

 

 

Jan 

Wed 10th  ........... 7.30pm GFS in the Parish Centre. 

Fri 12th   ............. 8.30pm Whist Drive in the Parish Centre. 

 

Toddler Group, Uth Group, GFS and BB will all be back in January. 

There will be no Friendship Lunch in January. Back in  February. 

 

February 

Sat 24th .......  7pm    

Special Cabaret Evening in the Parish Centre. 

Athy Union of Parishes  
St. Michaelôs Athy, St. John the Evangelist Fontstown, Kilberry & Kilkea 

From Rev. Olive 
 

First of all, may I wish you all a Happy, Peaceful and Prosperous New 

Year!     

                                                                                                              

During my preparations for Christmas this year I read the following and 

decided that this would be a good basis for all our New Year Resolutions: 

óWe (as Christians) can show people what is possible, we can show people 

that things can change, that the hungry can be fed, the lonely need no 

longer be lonely, the broken hearted no longer need be alone. We can 

show our love, our compassion, our desire for justice, our enjoyment of 

life, our happiness and the difference that having the risen Lord in our 

lives makes.ô Yes, it of course more than slightly optimistic, probably even 

idealistic, but then as Christians, we have hope.  And that makes all the 

difference.    
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We had a very jolly Christmas 

Friendship Lunch in the weeks 

before Christmas, and, as I listened 

to the buzz of conversation, and the 

hum of happy diners, I thought about 

the team: Team Thelma, who 

cooked the delicious meal, made the 

sherry trifle and the Christmas pud-

ding, bought the presents for the 

thirty people gathered there (and for 

those who couldnôt make it), and I 

thought of how kind it is for this 

small group of parishioners to organ-

ize the Friendship Lunch every 

month. And itôs going now for over 

twelve years.    

And then we had a huge response to 

the Giving Tree this year, people 

took the leaves and brought back the 

fruit. And then I thought of the fun 

we all had getting organized to de-

liver the fruit of the Giving Tree to 

the those who needed  it and the fun 

we had at the Friendship Lunch, and 

decorating the Churches and organ-

izing the Sunday Club Party and  the 

Model School Christmas Carol Ser-

vice and the midnight  Service on 

Norah Fisher Twinkling 

Rhonda Colton at the GFS and BB Bin-

go Night. 
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Contact us: 
Rector: Rev. Olive Donohoe. The Rectory, Church 

Road, Athy, Co Kildare. 

Mobile/Text:  087-2209945 

E-Mail:  revolivedonohoe@gmail.com 

 

Diocesan Lay Readers: 

Carol Hennessy and Bill King 

 

  

Athy Church of Ireland 

 

Parish Website:  www.athycofi.ie 

 

Uth Group Team Leader: Emma Purser 

Parish Centre: 

Bookings : 087-6139293   email:  athycen-

tre@gmail.com 

Newsletter & Review Notes:  

Editor: Helen Kinghan  

Mobile: 087-9831786  Email: athynewslet-

ter@gmail.com 

Santaôs helpers 

Happy New Year  
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Model School 

First and second classes had a real 

treat when Kristine Lynch and her 

family came to tell the classes 

about Latvia. They were able to 

sample traditional cuisine, partici-

pate in art activities and try on 

some traditional Latvian costumes. 

On Science Day, Billy Monks vis-

ited each class in the school to talk 

about germs. The children really 

enjoyed his  visit and ópassing the 

bugs aroundô! They examined their 

hands with ultra violet light and 

discovered just how important the 

hand washing and drying process 

is. 

Our School Carol Service on Sun 

17th December was a lovely occa-

sion. Well done to all pupils who 

took part, whether singing, danc-

ing, acting, playing the tin whistle, 

collecting, giving the bible read-

ings and prayers. Every child was 

involved in the service and a big 

well done to our staff for preparing 

them so well. A special thank you 

to Karyn Cole for all the work she 

did with the dance and play  organ-

isation and to Alan, Neil, Trevor, 

Gabriel and Billy for moving the 

stage and props to and from the 

church.  

 

Thank you to Athy Lions Club for 

their donation of ú85 to our school 

from the sponsored cycle. Well 

done to all who took part on the 

day. Thank you also to Leah Nolan 

Pearson and Elle Griffin who com-

pleted their work experience with 

us and we welcome Tadhg Fitzger-

ald back to the school on work ex-

perience until February. 

                            Irene Higginsen 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Notes 

Castledermot History 

Group presents a talk by 

James Durney, Kildare histo-

rian on óThe Graney Massa-

creô. 30th January at 8pm in 

Teach Diarmada, Castleder-

mot. ú2 entry.  Free to mem-

bers.   

All Welcome. 
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Christmas (at nine oôclock)   and the sharing by the children of their toys, 

and I hope that in all of this we have discovered something of our enjoy-

ment of life, and of our support for one another in the difficult times, and 

of the thoughtfulness and kindness which goes on in its own way through-

out the year.  Yes, there are differences of opinion on a wide range of 

things in Parish Life,  about decorating the tree, and about all sorts of 

things, but most of it is just the normal stuff, upsetting- yes, unsettling - 

yes, fraught- yes, but ultimately fixable in some way. I personally think 

that the positives outweigh the negatives by a long shot.  I saw it with my 

own eyes this Christmas time and was reminded of the meaning of the 

Christ Childôs birth, which can, despite our best intentions, tend to get a 

little lost during the year. So all the best with those New Year resolutions. 

Once again, Happy New Year!   

The members of the Uth Club had a great Christmas party and were very 

generous in their gifts for the Giving Tree. One member even made some 

cookies herself and I know that they were enjoyed by the homeless people 

who received them.   

 
Uth Group recuperating  after the Christmas party 


